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From: Whelan, Dawn 
Sent: Friday, October 03, 2014 4:51 PM 
To: =City Councillors; =City Councillors Assistants 
Cc: Box, Steve; Donnelly, Leslie; Duffenais, Melody; Guest, Robyn; 

Kanellakos, Steve; Kirkpatrick, Kent; Legault, Carole (CCS); O'Connor, 
M. Rick; Rupert, Jake; Saint, David; Salter-MacDonald, Caitlin; 
Schepers, Nancy; Simulik, Marian; Swail, Chris; Marc, Timothy C; 
Zwierzchowski, Christopher; Moser, John; Smit, John; Herweyer, Don; 
Nguyen, Hieu 

Subject: City Council 8 October 2014, Agenda 82 - Official Plan and Zoning By-
law Amendments – 3 and 4 Booth Street (Chaudière and Albert Island) 

 
Importance: High 
 

REFERENCE:      City Council 8 October 2014, Agenda 82 
                              (Planning Committee Report 78) 
                              Item 11, Official Plan and Zoning By-law Amendments –  

3 and 4 Booth Street (Chaudière and Albert Island) 
 
 
Mayor and Members of Council, 
 
With respect to the above referenced item on the Council Agenda of 8 October 2014, 
please find below e-mail correspondence received from Chief Gilbert Whiteduck, 
Kitigan Zibi Anishinabeg. 
 
 
Dawn Whelan  
Program Manager,  
Committee and Council Services Unit  
and Council Coordinator  
City Clerk and Solicitor Department 
City of Ottawa  
Telephone: 580-2424, Ext. 21837  
Facsimile: 580-9609  
E-mail: dawn.whelan@ottawa.ca  
Mail Code: 01-71  

 
From: Gilbert Whiteduck  
Sent: Friday, October 03, 2014 2:06 PM 
To: Zwierzchowski, Christopher 
Subject: Chaudierre and Albert Islands 
 
Good afternoon, 
Let me begin by thanking you for taking may call in regards to the zoning issue 
related to the Chaudierre and Albert Islands. 
I am asking that you table with the Ottawa City Council that the Chaudierre and 
Albert Islands like Victoria Island are lands that are considered as title lands by the 
Kitigan Zibi Algonquins. We have never ceded nor have we entered into treaty for 
these lands. I am therefore requesting that the the City of Ottawa elected 
Council immediately enter into a formal dialogue with the Kitigan Zibi Ansihinabeg 
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leadership before making any decision related to zoning for the requested area. We 
believe that dialoguing with Kitigan Zibi is a required due diligence on the part of the 
city and would demonstrate the City's respect for our rights. 
 
This issue is most important and therefore requires a careful and robust approach in 
order to ensure that there is a meaningful and balanced outcome. 
 
We are prepared to engage in a positive manner but will not allow that we be 
excluded from direct input into this matter. We are not an interest group, we are a 
First Nation community which is part of the Algonquin Anishinabe nation. 
  
Thank you for agreeing to bring this full message to the Council table. 
 
Chief Gilbert W. Whiteduck 
Kitigan Zibi Anishinabeg 
  
 
 


